
 
 
  

File: EF16/12415 
Job ID: DOC17/518440 
Your Ref: SSD 7737

 
Ms Lauren Evans 
A/Senior Planning Officer, Resource Assessments 
Department of Planning & Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY  NSW  2001 
 
Email: lauren.evans@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
 

 

Dear Ms Evans 
 
RE: Referral to Heritage Council of Further Information report for the Haerses Road 
Sand Quarry – Modification 1 (DA 165-7-2005 MOD 1) also known as SSD 7737 

 
 
I refer to your email dated 19 October 2017 providing a link to the Supplementary Response 
to Submissions Report provided by Dixon Sand for the above project.  
 
The Heritage Council of NSW previously provided comments in letters dated 17 July 2017 
and 27 July 2017. It is noted that the report Haerses Road Quarry Extraction Area 
Modification Response to Request for Further Information prepared by Umwelt Pty Ltd and 
dated October 2017, contains no heritage information. That is because the Heritage Council 
did not require any further information after clarification was provided about the location of 
items contained in the initial RTS report. It is noted that no additional conditions of consent 
were considered necessary to manage historical archaeology or heritage considerations in 
our correspondence dated 27 July 2017. Conditions recommended to DPE in our 
correspondence dated 17 July 2017 were: 
 

 An appropriate research design and excavation methodology shall also be prepared 
by the nominated Excavation Director to support any mitigation measures identified. It 
shall be submitted to the Department of Planning and Environment for review and 
approval prior to works commencing.  
 

 Results of any mitigation program must also be provided to the Department of 
Planning and Environment and Heritage Division within a year of the completion of 
archaeological works on site.  

 
If you have any questions regarding the above advice, please contact Felicity Barry, Senior 
Archaeologist, Heritage Division, Office of Environment and Heritage, at email: 
Felicity.Barry@environment.nsw.gov.au or on telephone: 9995 6914. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 26 October 2017 
Dr Thomas Richards 
Acting Manager, Conservation 
Heritage Division 
Office of Environment & Heritage 
As Delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW 


